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Principal’s  Message  

Lindfield Blue Assembly 

Congratulations to the 23 students who were awarded their Lindfield 

Blue award at this week’s Lindfield Blue Assembly. Special 

congratulations go to the five students; Poppy H (5/6A), Madeleine S 

(5/6A), Amelia B (5V), Mia M (5K) and Spencer T (5/6A) who were 

presented with a Lindfield Pride Pin. All these students have displayed 

an exceptional commitment to the ROAR expectations of – being 

responsible, organised, aspiring to do your best and showing respect. 

At this assembly we were entertained by the Concert Band who 

beautifully played a medley from Harry Potter conducted by Megan 

Lipworth.  

 

Happy Holidays and Students return Monday 14 

October 

After a busy term full of hard work, community events, fun activities and 

lots of learning, I would like to wish everyone a happy holiday. Enjoy 

the time with family and friends and thanks to all our teachers, staff, 

parents and students for making this such a productive term. Please 

note that there is no Staff Development Day to begin the term so all 

students will return on the Monday.

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Friday 27 September 

Last Day of Term 3 

 

TERM 4 

Monday 14 October 

Students return for Term 4 

Wednesday 16 October 

Area Athletics Carnival 

World Teacher's Day at LPS 

Monday 21 October 

Band Parent Information Night 6-7pm 

Tuesday 22 October 

Book Character Parade 

Thursday 24 October 

K-2 Athletics Carnival 
 

SAVE THE DATES: 

Monday 9 December  

Years 5 and 6 Presentation Day 

Tuesday 10 December  

Years 3 and 4 Presentation Day 

Wednesday 11 December  

Years 1 and 2 Presentation Day 

Thursday 12 December  

Kindergarten Presentation Day 

 
Further upcoming events can be viewed by clicking 

on Calendar on the home page of the school 

website: https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/

 

PSSA - Cricket 

Week 10 Friday 27 September 

Division 1 – Primula Oval, Lindfield 

Division 2 – Regimental Oval, Killara 

 



3/4 H Assembly Item, Gold Awards and Zone Ribbons 

Many Years 3-6 students were presented with Gold and Silver Awards in recognition of their outstanding 

behaviour. Students who placed in an event at the Zone Athletics Carnival were congratulated and 

presented with their ribbons by Mr Elsley. Delightful coloured artworks and a slideshow of Australian 

landforms provided a backdrop for 3/4 H’s class item. Together they created a prepositional poem that 

all led back to Lindfield PS. Well done 3/4 H and Mrs Hamilton! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fees and Accounts 

Thank you to everyone who has paid their Annual Contributions and Term Accounts this year. We have 

introduced School Bytes which a program that sends out and tracks fees. It has come to our attention 

that some parents/carers may not have received the invoices through their email as they may have gone 

through to SPAM or junk folders. Here is some advice from School Bytes: 

‘The majority of emails sent through School Bytes do go straight to a parent's 'Inbox', however some 

parents might have stricter spam settings enabled or their email provider may filter emails that contain 

the word 'payment' or 'fees' which then cause it to go straight to their 'Spam/Junk' folder. 

 

In these cases, the parent should unmark the email as spam, and if given the option, should select the 

option to permanently unmark any emails from this sender as spam. This will then ensure going forward 

that it won't go back to spam again.’ 

Fees and Accounts that have been sent out so far this year are: 

 Term 1, Term 2 and Term 3 Accounts 

 Annual Voluntary Contributions including the P&C contribution 

 

Reminders have been emailed out today for the Term Accounts which include the activities, excursions 

and resources that have been provided to your child this year. If you have not received these accounts 

please contact Ms Lee Stewart in the Office to have them emailed or you can find the fees on the school 

website under the ‘Notes Tab’ and then ‘Accounts’ https://lindfield-

p.schools.nsw.gov.au/notes/accounts.html  

 

Megan Lockery 

Principal 

https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/notes/accounts.html
https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/notes/accounts.html


Deputy Principals’ Message  

Time for a Holiday 

It has been another very busy term at Lindfield. We have had some fantastic excursions, to the beach and 

to the snow. Students have learnt to be resilient, organised, have aspired to do their personal best and are 

always responsible. We have had some very pleasing NAPLAN results which is a testament to all the hard 

work of staff and students. Everyone, have a safe and happy holiday surrounded by family and friends and 

we look forward to seeing all your smiling faces next term for another exciting term of learning at Lindfield 

Public School. Happy holidays! 

Stewart House ‘Blue’ Mufti Day 

Today the Student Representative Council (SRC) organised a fantastic ‘blue’ mufti day to 

raise money for Stewart House and celebrate the end of the term. We are always amazed 

by the generosity of our school community. This time we have raised over $900 for a very 

worthy cause. Thank you to all! 

Swimming Scheme 

Our pool has made a welcome return to the school routine in the past two weeks. It is fantastic to see the 

students in our Intensive Swimming Scheme learning and enjoying themselves in our pool. 

 



Summer Uniform 

It is that time of year again where the weather can get a little warm. Students are allowed to wear either 

their summer uniform or winter uniform for the remainder of the week. Summer is approaching therefore 

students must wear their full summer school uniform next term.  

Term 4 Recreational Sport and PSSA 

Please remember to continue to return any recreational sport permission notes or money to the office 

before the end of term. If you are missing a note please come and approach our front office staff.  

Summer PSSA training and games continue this week.  

5/6A Political Parties 

Our school hall became a 

Polling Booth on Thursday 

as students in 5/6A went 

to election. Students 

developed their own 

political parties and tried 

to convince others why 

they should vote for them. 

Students were advocating 

for a range of areas such 

as the environment, 

welfare, education and 

social justice. 

 

Selective High 

School Applications for 2021  

Parents of children currently in Year 5 who are interested in 

applying for a position in a Selective High School are advised 

that the process will begin during the second week of the 

school holidays. The dates are as follows: 

 8 October 2019 Application for entry in 2021 opens 

online  

 11 November 2019 Application for entry in 2021 closes. 

Late applications will not be accepted.  

 All applicants are required to sit the Selective High School Placement Test to be held on Thursday 

12 March 2020. 

 

Applications are completed online. Parents who would like more information regarding the process should 

read the information contained in the following two links: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-

7/application-process 

<https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7> 

If parents have any questions or need assistance with applying please contact Mr Hayllar or Mrs Rivera 

through the school.  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7/application-process
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7/application-process
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7


2020 Kindergarten Enrolments   

Enrolments for Kindergarten 2020 are now open. We ask that if your child is coming to Lindfield Public 

School in 2020 in Kindergarten that you please fill out an enrolment form at the front office before the end 

of Term 3. This will greatly help us plan our Kindergarten Orientation groups.  

World Teacher’s Day 

On Wednesday of Week 1, October 16, we will celebrate World Teacher’s Day. It will be an opportunity to 

thank the wonderful teachers at LPS for their dedication and passion they give each and every day.  

  

 

School Leadership in 2020 

Last week Mrs Nelson and Miss Mustaca met with Year 5 students to inform them of the Leadership 

process for 2020. Students who are keen to take part in the Leadership Program need to return their 

notes to Mrs Nelson this week. We are looking forward to working with so many keen and dedicated 

future leaders.  

LEAF 

Thank you to Merrin and her 

team of gardeners for coming 

to school on Sunday 

and weeding the gardens on 

Grosvenor Road. The team 

also cleaned the drains 

outside 3F. We really 

appreciate the time taken to 

keep our school in good 

shape!  



Years 3 – 6 Public Speaking Champions 

Congratulations to all students who participated wholeheartedly in our Years 3-6 Public Speaking 

competition over the last few weeks. In our classrooms, we have been entertained, persuaded and 

informed by confident and convincing speakers. Last week, we held our stage finals and an impressive 

group of speakers took to the stage to present their speech to an audience of peers and adjudicator Ms 

Jane Dennett, Principal of Killara High School. 

 

Congratulations to the following students for winning or being placed as runners up in the Championships.  

 

Stage 2 and 3 Public Speaking Finals 

Stage 2 Winner: Ethan G - 4K 

Stage 2 Runner up: William S - 4A 

Stage 3 Winner: Madeleine W - 6N 

Stage 3 Runner up: Louise M - 5/6A 

 

 

Class Class Finalist Runner up Class Class Finalist Runner up 

3CB Mia L Archie W 5V Kaeya J Zara S 

3F Ady L Christopher L 5C Charlotte T Daisy W 

3P Annie H Grace B 5K Annika L Will C 

3Z Archie D Cooper H 5/6S  Sarah H - Year 5 

Maria K - Year 6 

Jack A - Year 5 

Vedant I and Sophie H 

-Y6 

3/4H Renee T - Year 

3 

Harriet D- Year 

4 

Katherine B - Year 3 

Jessica H - Year 4 

5/6A Louise M - Year 

5   

Madi S - Year 6 

Grace B - Year 5 

Olivia N - Year 6 

4A William S Lara B 6N Madeleine W Alvin K 

4BR Charlie H Jiaqi W 6R Claire B Lily G 

4K Ethan G Sam G 
   

4M Penelope L Alexandra S and 

Ethan Z 

   



The 'Tell Them From Me' Parent Feedback 

Survey 

This term our school will be participating in the Partners in 

Learning Parent Survey. Your valuable feedback will help 

guide decisions around the future directions of our school. The 

survey will typically take 20 minutes or less to complete and is 

completely confidential. The survey can be done in several 

languages. Although participating in the survey is entirely 

voluntary, your responses are very much appreciated. To 

access the LPS Parent Survey please go to: 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/lindfieldps2019 Thank you 

for your time in completing this survey as part of our consultation phase for our future school plans.  

K-2 Playground Equipment 

Students in Kindy, Year 1 and Year 2 are loving the new playground equipment. Skipping in particular 

has become a huge hit! We even had a skip off with Year 1 and 2 students, which was lots of fun!  

 

 

 

 
 

Angela Mustaca                                             Peter Hayllar 

K-2 Deputy Principal                                              3-6 Deputy Principal 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/lindfieldps2019
http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/lindfieldps2019


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Planning for 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We are currently planning classes and staffing for 2020. In order to do this, we need to know who is not 
returning to our school next year. 
 
If you are leaving Lindfield Public School and not returning in 2020 please complete the slip below. 
 
Forms can be submitted to the office or placed in the Administration Box. 
 
Megan Lockery 
Principal 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Student/s Not Returning to Lindfield Public School in 2020 

Name: ___________________________________ Class: __________________ 
 
Name: ___________________________________ Class: __________________ 
 
Name: ___________________________________ Class: __________________ 
 
The relocation is due to: 

□ moving overseas or interstate 

□ moving to NSW Department of Education School _____________________ (insert school) 

□ moving to an Independent/Catholic School ___________________________(insert school) 



 

 

Absentee 

Notification 

We would appreciate 

it if you record 

student absences via 

the Skoolbag app 

which can be 

downloaded from the 

app store. Just 

search for Lindfield 

Public School.  

 

1. Simply open the app   

2. Select the eForms tab   

3. Select the Absentee Form tab 

 

Medical Alert Updates 2019 

Please ensure all children with anaphylaxis and other medical 

conditions hand in their updated Action Plans. Kindly ask your 

doctors to sign, stamp and date them. The school needs to 

receive a coloured copy of the Action Plan for our health 

records. All students with a known medical condition must 

provide updated health plans for 2019. Thank you for your 

ongoing support. 

Notes Sent Home 

Notes are available to download from the school website: 

http://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au    

Please look under the ‘Notes’ tab.   

Work on Display 

 

Anaphylaxis at Lindfield Public School 
At Lindfield Public School in 2019, we have a small number of children who could have a potentially life 

threatening allergic reaction. They are found across our school from Kindergarten to Year 6. 

How can parents help these children? 

 Choose alternative sandwich spreads to peanut butter and Nutella. Inform your child that 

these foods can trigger an anaphylactic reaction. 

 Reinforce the school’s NO FOOD SHARING message. 

Please note, no students are allowed to bring  

glass bottles to school for safety reason

Work on display in the office for this week 

KC and 6N 



 

 

 

Library 

Our School Library – Oliver  

https://library.det.nsw.edu.au  

Save the Date – Book Character 

Parade! 

This year our K-6 Book Character Parade will be 

held in Term 4 Week 2 on Tuesday 22 October 

2019. The parade starts at 9:15am and will be held 

in the Pool playground. As this year’s Book Week 

theme is ‘Reading is my Secret Power’, it would 

be amazing to see what our students and staff 

come up with to support this idea!  

Caught You Reading! 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy reading! 

 

Renee Chapman and Rachel Loftus  

Teacher Librarians 

https://library.det.nsw.edu.au/


 

 

 

 
 
 
 

WHY JOIN THE P&C? 
 

Thank you to everyone who attended our last meeting. With over 820 reasons to join the P&C 

we are still yet to fill 4 Executive positions - President, Vice President, Secretary and Assistant 

Secretary. The time commitment to these roles are two Executive meetings per term and a 

General Meeting once a term. To ensure that we have a balanced Executive Committee it is 

important that these roles are fulfilled. The Executive works to create policies and decisions 

which reflect the attitudes and values of the school community. The Executive is supported by 

our Business Manager who is responsible for the smooth running of the daily operations of the 

P&C. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you interested in joining the P&C or can assist with one of our committees please email 

Tina Cabela at administrator@lpspandc.org.au 

mailto:administrator@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Canteen 

 

 Term 4 will see some new meals deals – keep an eye out for our new recess combos. 

 Please note our prices will increase as of Term 4 due to rising costs associated with running the 

Canteen including supplier increases. We have been mindful of keeping these changes as 

reasonable as possible. 

 

To volunteer please text Cara on 0402057462 or email lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com  
 

Mon 14-Oct Tues 15-Oct Wed 16-Oct Thurs 17-Oct Fri 18-Oct 

Jodi Norton (1,5) Jane Sim Ashleigh Breen (2) Jane Downey (3,K) Elizabeth Sullivan (3) 

Catherine Yu (5) Hemna (K) Patricia Stiles (3) Janice Young Catherine Chai (2,5) 

    

  Celia Taylor (6) Dan Oiu (5) 

    
HELP 9-12PM 

HELP 9-12PM 

21-Oct 22-Oct 23-Oct 24-Oct 25-Oct 

Catherine Yu (5) Nadine Nel (1,4) Pelin Kaplan (6) Jane Downey (3 K) Gurbaksh Rayat (1,5) 

HELP 11-3PM HELP 11-3PM HELP 9-2PM Jian Wang Sally Matthews (2,4) 

    

Merryn Sheriff (5) Mandy Lui HELP 9-12PM 

    
HELP 9-12PM 

HELP 9-12PM 

Mon 28-Oct  Tues 29-Oct Wed 30-Oct Thurs 31-Oct Fri 1-Nov 

Ada Fong (4) Jane Sim Amy Sillett (3) Jane Downey (3,K) Elizabeth Sullivan (3) 

Catherine Yu (5) HELP 11-3PM Pamela Fijan (1,4) Amanda Hawkins (1,3) Jen Jarick (2,5) 

    

HELP 11-3PM HELP 11-3PM HELP 9-12PM 

    
HELP 9-12PM 

HELP 9-12PM 

Mon 4-Nov Tues 5-Nov Wed 6-Nov Thurs 7-Nov Fri 8-Nov 

Agnes Wan (5) Shirley Hse (3) Sonia Koo (1,3) Jane Downey (3,K) Margaret Taylor 

Lesley Glass (4) HELP 11-3PM HELP 9-2PM HELP 9-2PM HELP 9-12PM 

Catherine Yu (5) 

  

Catherine Liu HELP 11-3PM HELP 9-12PM 

      
HELP 9-12PM 

HELP 9-12PM 
  

 

 

Sarah Burnett   

Claudette Mann   

Katrina Tottenham   

Canteen Managers   

canteen@lpspandc.org.au 

mailto:lpscanteenvolunteer@gmail.com
mailto:canteen@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Clothing Pool 

 

Clothing Pool Opening Hours:   8:30 am - 9:30 am Wednesdays and Thursdays 
 
Don’t forget the ONLINE ordering option – easy and secure via the P&C website.  Orders are then delivered 

to your child’s class, usually on Wednesdays or Thursdays. PLEASE include your child's name and class.  

The Clothing Pool is plastic bag free. Please bring along a bag to carry your items home in.  

  Please label your belongings! 

Uniform Change-Over 

Spring has sprung and this also means summer uniform is on the way too. Our students can now wear either 

summer or winter uniform (but not a combination of both until the end of term). So beat the rush and check 

out our supplies of new and second hand 

clothes.   

Changes to girl’s summer uniform 

From this term on our girls have three choices 

for their summer uniform. They may continue to 

wear our summer dress; they may wear the 

unisex grey shorts and blue shirt, or they may 

choose to wear our new navy blue skort 

combined with the blue shirt and white socks.  

Our Upcoming Volunteers’ roster:  

Week 10 

Wednesday 25 Sep Thursday 26 Sep 

Greti Lindsay 

Jane Downey 

Tasha Mcarthur 

Greti Lindsay 

Jasmine Jin 

Maia Schulze 

   

Week 1 Wednesday 16 Oct Thursday 17 Oct 

 

Greti Lindsay 

Jane Downey 

Sally Matthews 

Greti Lindsay 

Nguyet Nguyen 

Belinda Wright 

 

Convenor – Jessica Gregg  

Clothing Shop Manager – Greti Lindsay  

orders@lpspandc.org.au

mailto:orders@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

 

Swimming 

OCTOBER HOLIDAY SWIMMING – BOOKINGS OPEN 

We are taking squads and learn to swim registrations for the next school holidays. The dates are:  

 

Week 1 – Monday 30 to Friday 4 October (5 days)  

Week 2 – Tuesday 8 October to Friday 11 October (4 days).  

 

Full details and booking options are available on our website.  

ENROLMENTS FOR TERM 4 

If you would like to enrol existing swimmers for Term 4 please email Stefanie with the details. Some 

sessions are already full. Requests will be noted but may not be available. To enhance your chances of 

enrolment, please consider enrolling into our October holiday program.  

NEW TO SWIMMING? 

All new children must attend a grading session with our coach and be assigned a squad or lesson level. 

Your child should wear swimmers, cap and goggles. They will enter the pool regardless of ability. Check the 

dates and times below. No need to email or book, please just turn up on the day. 

IS YOUR CHILD STARTING AT LPS IN 2020? 

The earliest we allow children starting at LPS in 2020 to enter the Swimming Program is in Term 4 on 

Saturday mornings only (subject to availability). Please attend a grading session with our coach to be 

assigned a level – see dates below. 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Term 3  

Friday 27 September 3pm grading  

Saturday 28 September End of Term 3 swimming 

Term 4  

Monday 14 October   First Day of Squads and Lessons 

Friday 18 October Grading 3.10pm 

Friday 18 October Seahorses Opening Night 4:45pm 

 

 

For questions regarding any aspect of swimming at Lindfield check the Swimming page of the P&C 

website or email Stefanie Kazaglis - Swimming Administrator swimming@lpspandc.org.au 

 

Stefanie Kazaglis 

Swimming Co-ordinator 

swimming@lpspandc.org.au

mailto:swimming@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Social Justice 

BOOKS FOR KIDS IN DROUGHT  

The drought is making things tough for many families facing 

challenging conditions. 

We can assist children by sharing our pre-loved kids books.  

Please gather your spare kids books to help make a difference in 

our rural communities.  

 

What:   Books for kids suffering from drought 

Where:  Library foyer – marked box 

When:   By 11am 26 September   

Messages:  Your child may like to insert a message to kids in  

                drought inside the book. 

Thanks for making a difference and helping our children to care. 

 

Sarah Rosewell Easdown 

Social Justice Convenor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Strings 

 

Wishing you all a safe and enjoyable break over the holidays! Please encourage your 

children to keep practising and see you all on the first day back in Term 4. It will be a busy one as we go full 

steam ahead in preparing for our much anticipated LPS Music Spectacular on Friday 29 November.  

 

TERM 4   

Week 1 Ensemble rehearsals resume (Monday 14 October) 

Week 4  K-2 Assembly – MOZART (Thursday 7 November) (TBC) 

Week 5  Strings Trial Day (Monday 11 November, 2-3pm) 

Week 7  LPS Music Spectacular (Friday 29 November) 

Week 8  Strings’ Christmas Concert (Sunday 8 December) 

Weeks 9 and 10  Auditions for 2020 (Mondays, during ensemble rehearsals) 

 

The Strings Committee  

strings@lpspandc.org.au 

mailto:strings@lpspandc.org.au


 

 

Band  

Semester 2 fee payments are due Thursday 26 September 

A friendly reminder to Band families who have not yet completed payment for Semester Band and 

Instrument Hire fees to please do so by tomorrow at the latest. If you have submitted a Creative Kids 

Voucher, this is the very last day you will be able to redeem the $100 discount - full fees will apply 

thereafter - no exceptions. 

Please follow the link to make payment:  Semester 2 Band Fees Payment 

Thank you to all our amazing Band families who have already completed payment - this really helps keep 

our Program running smoothly. 

Wishing IB a very memorable tour 

Intermediate Band will experience their annual IB Tour tomorrow - travelling to and performing for Noumea 

Public School and then moving on to Japara Henley Manor Aged Care Home - two very different, but no 

doubt equally welcoming audiences. 

We hope the children all relish this opportunity to showcase their hard work and we thank Conductor Sian J 

for accompanying the children on tour. Thanks also to parent representatives Nadia K and Steph B for 

coordinating all the finer details that go into making this annual tradition a success. 

It’s a wrap for Term 3! 

We congratulate all our Bands on a festival-filled and very successful Term 3. These 

achievements aren’t possible without the support of our wonderful Band parents and 

carers and we thank you for getting your children to rehearsals and tutorials each and 

every week.   

We wish all our families a restful and enjoyable school holiday break and look forward 

to reconvening Week 1, Term 4 for rehearsals! 

 

Term 4 
 

Week 1 Rehearsals resume - all Bands 

 

Don’t forget to practise! 

 

Seiko and Mark Ruff   

Band Co-Convenors 

band@lpspandc.org.au.   

https://lpspandc.org.au/25-2/
mailto:band@lpspandc.org.au


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 


